January 20, 2014

Subj : Notification on resumption of normal production

To: The President
The Stock Exchange of Thailand

Reference: Letter to the SET dated 18 September 2013

This is with reference to the Company’s labor union strike as per letter dated 17t September
2013 followed with lock out notice by the Company since 18" September 2013. The Company
would like to inform you that the Company and labor union have been able to reach mutual
agreement on employment conditions. Both parties have agreed to cancel strike and lock out
period with effect from 20" January 2014.

The Company has five production lines. The Company plans to resume normal production
activity on production lines one by one after carrying out required maintenance and start up
preparations. Start up of all lines is expected to be completed by end of February 2014.
Achieving full production capacity shall depend on market conditions. The Company shall
update the progress in this regard.

Please be informed accordingly.

Yours Sincerely,

Pramod Khandelwal
AVP (Finance & Commercial)

CC: Listed Company Department
The Securities and Exchange Commission



